


All employees are entitled to participate in the Company bonus scheme, subject to meeting the eligibility criteria. However, Company 
performance was impacted by the demise of two airlines in 2019 meaning the scheme did not pay out. Discretionary, fixed bonus payments 
of a lower value were made to all eligible colleagues, with the exception of the Executive Team, which has had a temporary but significant 

impact on the mean bonus gap. 
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Due to the historical, largely male make-up of our operational departments, internal career progression has inevitably perpetuated the 
number of men in the upper quartiles, although we have experienced a gradual, positive adjustment over the past two years in managerial 
functions. Those in the upper quartiles naturally earn higher salaries and bonuses.

2022,
Embedded our refreshed values in our people cycle including 
our approach to recruitment, induction and recognition.

Continued to monitor our performance against targets to 
improve the proportion of female job applicants by vacancy.  

Begun to focus on more detailed succession planning and 
talent management, ensuring there are equal opportunities 
for all to progress.

Raised awareness of well-being challenges such as the 
menopause.

Continue the work on succession planning and talent management, 
identifying additional support mechanisms to ensure everyone has 
an equal opportunity to progress. 

Utilise data from our new HRIS and insights from our colleagues 
and candidates to identify areas for improvement.

Review our recruitment selection process and provide refresher 
training and guidelines to hiring managers.

We will continue to work with our Charter colleagues at Bristol 
Women in Business, and Women in Aviation and Aerospace, to 
promote gender equality in the workplace.


